
 

From: 
Nicholas Lee 

  
 

To: 
Belastingdienst 

Postbus 2508 
6401DA Heerlen 

 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to you following my earlier objection to data processing, sent via aangetekende brief with 
PostNL and received by the Belastingdienst on the morning of September 14th, 2021.  
 
It has been one full month since that objection was received at the Belastingdienst, and contrary to its 
obligations under the General Data Protection Regulation, the Belastingdienst has failed to acknowledge or 
respond within a one-month time period.  
 
Furthermore, within that one month time period, the Belastingdienst has not invoked its right to extend 
processing of the objection by up to two months.  
 
Considering that the objection also notes dilatory aspects of the handling of the original Article 15 Subject 
Access request and Article 16 Right to Rectify requests, it is deeply concerning that this has not been acted 
on in a timely manner.  
 
Attached to this letter is a copy of the delivery confirmation proving that the Belastingdienst has been in 
possession of the Objection to Data Processing for the last month.  
 
I urge the Data Protection Officer to take the necessary actions to ensure that the Belastingdienst is fully 
complying with the General Data Protection Regulation and recent CJEU rulings concerning due process 
and adequacy of data protection legislation in third countries.  
 
Acknowledgment of the original objection, this letter, and the issuance of a reference number (not 
containing my BSN) to refer to in future correspondence is appreciated and will make this much easier for 
all parties concerned.  
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Signature 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Date, Time, Place 


